NASHVILLE PARKING AND PUBLIC FACILITIES DEVELOPMENT CORPORATION MEETING TUESDAY, JULY 12, 2022

Commission Members present in person: President Gloria Dobbs, Vice-President David Chilcote, Member Geoff Thompson and Member Andi Wilson. Commission Member not present: Member Erik Robertson. Also in attendance in person: Administration Manager Phyllis Carr and Town Manager Sandie Jones.

COMMISSION BUSINESS

1. CALL TO ORDER

Meeting called to order at 4:30 pm by President Dobbs.

2. ROLL CALL

The roll was called by Administration Manager Carr. She announced that Member Erik Robertson has resigned from the board as he has moved out of state.

3. APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES - 6-14-2022 MEETINGS

Vice-President Chilcote moved to approve the minutes of the June 14, 2022 meeting as presented. Member Thompson seconded the motion. All were unanimously in favor.

4. REVIEW SECURITY CAMERA QUOTES

Administration Manager Carr stated she had not checked into the link regarding security cameras that was sent from Vice-President Chilcote. Discussion of other options.

Vice-President Chilcote made a motion to talk with Verizon to see what services they can supply. Member Thompson seconded the motion. All were unanimously in favor.

5. ANY OTHER BUSINESS ANY OTHER BUSINESS THAT MAY COME BEFORE THE COMMISSION

President Dobbs would like to see the public parking lots resealed and striped. Administration Manager Carr asked which parking lots they want done. The Board asked that Washington Street, Pat Reilly and Old School Way parking lots at this time. Pittman House Lane parking lot will not be done at this time. Administration Manager Carr will contact companies that do seal coating and striping and ask for quotes.

President Dobbs asked about getting the restroom floors redone at the Old School Way and Mound Street restrooms. Discussion. Member Thompson made a motion for Administration Manager Carr to ask Town Custodian Arthur Omberg to repair and repaint the restroom floors. Vice-President Chilcote seconded the motion. All were unanimously in favor.

President Dobbs reported that the old paper towel dispensers need replaced. Administration Manager Carr suggested hand dryers may be a better option. This will keep the waste down and less maintenance for the restroom attendant.

NASHVILLE PARKING AND PUBLIC FACILITIES DEVELOPMENT CORPORATION MEETING JULY 12, 2022

Next meeting will be on Tuesday, August 9, 2022 at 4:30 pm. Member Thompson made a motion to schedule said meeting. Member Wilson seconded the motion. All were unanimously in favor.

ADJOURNMENT

Member Thompson moved to adjourn the meeting. Member Wilson seconded the motion. President Dobbs adjourned the meeting at 4:56 pm.

The audio recording made at the Parking and Public Facilities Development Corporation meeting on 7-12-2022 is retained in the Office of the Town Clerk-Treasurer.

08/08/2022 Date

President Gloria Dobbs